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SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: Notice of 
this meeting is required under section 
10(a)(2) of the Federal Advisory 
Committee Act. Title IX of the Violence 
Against Women Act of 2005 (VAWA 
2005) requires the Attorney General to 
establish a Task Force to assist the 
National Institute of Justice (NIJ) to 
develop and implement a program of 
research on violence against American 
Indian and Alaska Native women, 
including domestic violence, dating 
violence, sexual assault, stalking, and 
murder. The program will evaluate the 
effectiveness of the Federal, state, and 
tribal response to violence against 
Indian women, and will propose 
recommendations to improve the 
government response. The Attorney 
General, acting through the Director of 
the Office on Violence Against Women, 
established the Task Force on March 31, 
2008 and re-chartered on April 6, 2010. 

This meeting will be the first meeting 
of the re-chartered Task Force and will 
include an introduction of the new Task 
Force members, presentation of the 
recommendations from the previous 
members of the Task Force, a 
presentation of NIJ’s program of 
research, a panel on other related 
Violence Against Indian Women studies 
and partnerships, and facilitated Task 
Force discussion of the program of 
research. In addition, the Task Force is 
also welcoming public oral comment at 
this meeting and has reserved an 
estimated 30 minutes for this. Members 
of the public wishing to address the 
Task Force must contact Lorraine Edmo, 
Deputy Tribal Director, Office on 
Violence Against Women, United States 
Department of Justice, 145 N Street NE., 
Suite 10W.121, Washington, DC 20530; 
by telephone at: (202) 514–8804; email: 
Lorraine.edmo@usdoj.gov; or fax: (202) 
307–3911. The meeting will take place 
on December 14, 2011 from 8:30 a.m. to 
5:30 p.m. and will include breaks and 
a working lunch. Time will be reserved 
for public comment from 4:30 p.m. to 5 
p.m. See the section below for 
information on reserving time for public 
comment. 

Access: This meeting will be open to 
the public but registration on a space 
available basis is required. Persons who 
wish to attend must register at least six 
(6) day in advance of the meeting by 
contacting Lorraine Edmo, Deputy 
Tribal Director, Office on Violence 
Against Women, United States 
Department of Justice, by email: 
Lorraine.edmo@usdoj.gov; or fax: (202) 
307–3911. All attendees will be required 
to sign in at the meeting registration 
desk. 

The meeting site is accessible to 
individuals with disabilities. 

Individuals who require special 
accommodation in order to attend the 
meeting should notify Lorraine Edmo, 
Deputy Tribal Director, Office on 
Violence Against Women, United States 
Department of Justice, by email: 
Lorraine.edmo@usdoj.gov; or fax: (202) 
307–3911 no later than December 1, 
2011. After this date, we will attempt to 
satisfy accommodation requests but 
cannot guarantee the availability of any 
requests. 

Written Comments: Interested parties 
are invited to submit written comments 
by December 1, 2011 to Lorraine Edmo, 
Deputy Tribal Director, Office on 
Violence Against Women, United States 
Department of Justice, 145 N Street NE., 
Suite 10W.121, Washington, DC 20530 
by mail; or by email: Lorraine.edmo@
usdoj.gov; or by fax: (202) 307–3911. 

Public Comment: Persons interested 
in participating during the public 
comment period of the meeting are 
requested to reserve time on the agenda 
by contacting Lorraine Edmo, Deputy 
Tribal Director, Office on Violence 
Against Women, United States 
Department of Justice, by email: 
Lorraine.edmo@usdoj.gov; or fax: (202) 
307–3911 by December 21, 2011. 
Requests must include the participant’s 
name, organization represented, if 
appropriate, and a brief description of 
the subject of the comments. Each 
participant will be permitted 
approximately 3 to 5 minutes to present 
comments, depending on the number of 
individuals reserving time on the 
agenda. Participants are also encouraged 
to submit written copies of their 
comments at the meeting. Comments 
that are submitted to Lorraine Edmo, 
Deputy Tribal Director, Office on 
Violence Against Women, United States 
Department of Justice, 145 N Street NE., 
Suite 10W.121, Washington, DC 20530 
by mail; by email: Lorraine.edmo@
usdoj.gov; or fax: (202) 307–3911 before 
December 1, 2011 will be circulated to 
Task Force members prior to the 
meeting. 

Given the expected number of 
individuals interested in presenting 
comments at the meeting, reservations 
should be made as soon as possible. 
Persons unable to obtain reservations to 
speak during the meeting are 
encouraged to submit written 
comments, which will be accepted at 
the meeting location or may be mailed 
to the Section 904 Violence Against 
Women in Indian Country Task Force, 
to the attention of Lorraine Edmo, 
Deputy Tribal Director, Office on 
Violence Against Women, United States 
Department of Justice, 145 N Street NE., 
Suite 10W.121, Washington, DC 20530. 

Dated: November 21, 2011. 

Susan B. Carbon, 
Director, Office on Violence Against Women. 
[FR Doc. 2011–30541 Filed 11–29–11; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4410–FX–P 

DEPARTMENT OF LABOR 

Employment and Training 
Administration 

Notice of Random Assignment Study 
To Evaluate the YouthBuild Program; 
Final Notice 

AGENCY: Employment and Training 
Administration (ETA), Labor. 

ACTION: Notice. 

SUMMARY: The Department of Labor 
(Department) will conduct an evaluation 
to provide rigorous, nationally- 
representative estimates of the net 
impacts of the YouthBuild program. The 
Department has determined that it is in 
the public interest to use a random 
assignment impact methodology for the 
study. In the sites randomly selected to 
participate in this evaluation, all 
applicants for YouthBuild during a 12– 
18 month enrollment period will be 
required to participate in the study. On 
August 17, 2011 (76 FR 51056–51058), 
the Department solicited comments 
concerning the Department’s plan to 
carry out the study. No comments were 
received. The Department will proceed 
with the study as explained in the 
previous notice. 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Eileen Pederson, U.S. Department of 
Labor, Employment and Training 
Administration, Office of Policy 
Development and Research, 200 
Constitution Avenue NW., Frances 
Perkins Bldg., Room N–5641, 
Washington, DC 20210. Telephone: 
(202) 693–3647 (this is not a toll-free 
number) or email: 
pederson.eileen@dol.gov. Individuals 
with hearing or speech impairments 
may access the telephone number above 
via TTY by calling the toll-free Federal 
Information Relay Service at 1–(877) 
889–5627 (TTY/TDD). 

Signed: At Washington, DC, this 16th day 
of November, 2011. 

Jane Oates, 
Assistant Secretary for Employment and 
Training. 
[FR Doc. 2011–30834 Filed 11–29–11; 8:45 am] 
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